IAAE Board Meeting

Saturday, January 9, 2010
Room 8, Curtiss Hall, ISU—Ames
Minutes

The meeting was called to order by President Mark Williams at 9:01 AM.

Adoption of the Agenda: Barry Clough moved to adopt the agenda with flexibility, seconded by Scott Johnson, motion passed.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Minutes of the previous board meeting were presented by Scott Johnson. Tiffany Johnston moved to accept the report, seconded by Barry Clough, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Barb Lemmer stated that the General Account has $5,581.28, the Conference Account has $18,252.30, and the Region III CD has $5,000. ACTE, IACTE, & NAAE Membership Dues have been paid. Scott Johnson moved to approve the report, seconded by Jeff Mayes, motion passed.
Ex-Officio Reports:
· ISU-AgEd: Dr. Greg Miller reported that the department is awaiting final approval to advertize the position vacated by Dr. Esters and hope to fill the position by Summer of 2010.
· Team AgEd: Matt Eddy stated that a facilitator to organize efforts is currently being considered. This effort could become a formality by the summer conference.
· Governor’s Council on Ag Ed: No report
· Iowa FFA Foundation: Matt Eddy reported that use of the Enrichment Center will be in full swing this month with DMACC beginning classes next week and the Iowa FFA Alumni holding their event there next Saturday. Interviews to fill the Center’s director position are currently underway.
· IACTE: No report.
· ISU Ag Ed Club: No report, waiting to know who will be representing the club due to elections in December.
Committee Reports:
· Conference Planning: Barry Clough reported that the agenda/schedule is set, facilitators of sessions and other fine details will be planned at the meeting this afternoon.
· Administrative: Late fee of 5% for past due invoices has been applied bills from the 2009 conference.
· Membership Services: Brad Kinsinger stated that 35 tickets were sold for today’s ISU basketball double-header.

· Educational Development: Mark Williams shared with the board a request by the committee to provided directive by including a Quia subscription with the 2010 instructional materials packet. The large group fee would be $29 per membership. Scott Johnson moved to include a membership to Quia in the 2010 Instructional Materials packet, seconded by Tiffany Johnston, motion passed. It is requested by the board that the committee work with Quia to provide membership renewal for current subscribers.
· Policy Development: Jeff Mayes reported that timing and effort for promotions at the Iowa State Fair is lacking sometimes. The idea currently being considered is planning for the 2010 Iowa State Fair during the spring with hopes of having a formalized idea to propose by the summer conference.
· Past Presidents: Matt Eddy stated that work will be done to update the officer handbook.
Old Business:
· Membership Report: Barb Lemmer reported that there are 167 paid members; significantly under the membership needed to meet the budgeted membership for the current year.

· NAAE Conference: Mark Williams provided a conference wrap-up for the board, cost to IAAE should be under budget.
· Newsletter/Website: Matt Eddy said the January newsletter is now available for the board to update; planned to make public February 1st. A discussion followed about internet providers for future use. More information will be available to consider at the March Board Meeting.
· Conference Contracted Services: Mark Williams facilitated discussion about the language and timeline of the Executive Assistant and Conference Coordinator positions. Changes to the current language were proposed and an official draft for review will be made at the March Board Meeting.
· Region III Proposals: Scott Johnson moved to take from the table the decision to select a host site for the 2012 Region III Conference, seconded by Barry Clough, motion passed. Jeff Mayes moved to hold the Region III Conference at the Enrichment Center in 2012, seconded by Tiffany Johnston, motion passed.
· CASE Curriculum: Matt Eddy shared with the board dates and locations for the 2010 training session. Four sessions are available for the Animal Science training and three are available for the Plant Science training. Iowa participants receive a discounted rate because we are a CASE funding state.
New Business:
· NAAE Hardship Application: Jeff Mayes presented a request on behalf of a current IAAE member that is in need of assistance. Jeff will submit a narrative to Mark Williams to complete the application from NAAE. The board is considering ways to contribute to the NAAE fund in the future.
· ACTE National Policy Seminar: Mark Williams asked for potential IAAE members who could attend the seminar on March 8-10. The NAAE pays for one registration per state. There is nothing in the IAAE budget to support other expenses associated with this event. Including a line item in future budgets is a consideration.
Adjournment: Scott Johnson moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Barry Clough, motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 12:07 PM.
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